

The Chemical Consultant

Association of Consulting Chemists and Chemical Engineers, Inc.

Scientific, Engineering, Business & Management Consultants
Volume 30, No. 1
January—March 2018

FUTURE MEETINGS

Council Meetings

There will be a virtual meeting the second Tuesday of every month at 7 pm ET

Next Meetings: 7 pm EDT on: April 10 May 8 June 12 The Association of Consulting Chemists & Chemical Engineers (ACC&CE) is a network of senior-level consultants with a broad range of functional expertise and many years of experience in the chemical and allied industries.

The purposes of the organization are:

- To offer prospective clients a "clearing house" which they can use to find the most qualified consultants or team of consultants whatever their particular problem may be.
- To furnish support to its members as they conduct their consulting practices.

This newsletter is intended to support those purposes as well as to educate prospective new members and prospective client organizations about ACC&CE, and how we can be most helpful to them.

ACC&CE Officers

David M. Manuta,
President

dmanuta@dmanuta.com

Tom Borne, Vice-President tslbrn@verizon.net

Joseph V. Porcelli, Secretary jvpii@jvporcelli.com

J. Stephen Duerr, Treasurer chemlabconsulting@gmail.com

Joseph V. Porcelli, Past President jvpii@jvporcelli.com

Charles Leonard, Webmaster charlie@cleonard.net

Richard M. Goodman
Programming
RMGConsulting@msn.com

Richard L. Schauer Membership rschauer@schauerassociates.com The ACC&CE has an interactive website – <u>www.chemconsult.org</u> that allows prospective clients either to input their problem or to search for those consultants most skilled in their area of concern.

IN THIS ISSUE

This newsletter begins as usual with a letter from the President, David Manuta, which appears on pages 2 and 3.

On page 5 is a message from your editor.

On page 6 is another article by our new Programming Chair, Richard Goodman, who further describes his plans and his progress in creating new programs for the association.

Finally, I repeat my request for comments and articles from our members. Please send them to: jvpii@jvporcelli.com.

Joe Porcelli, Editor

LETTER FROM THE PRESIDENT

Dr. David M. Manuta, (Certificate #882), President of ACC&CE

I was in Denver, CO for several days in March 2018 for a Hearing. With flying being an adventure (clearing security and ensuring that adverse weather doesn't upset travel plans) these days, I also met with four (4) other Clients in this multiple day visit to the Mile High City. We chose a well-known restaurant on the East Side of Denver as our meeting place. It was good to have all of these Clients meet each other and (as allowed) share information with each other.

The most memorable part of this gathering was that the input of a six (6) digit code was required in order to use the Men's Room. [The restaurant staff indicated that the apparent abuse of illicit drugs is an issue in this neighborhood, so this arrangement was determined to be an appropriate one.] Back when I was working for wages in the nuclear industry, the crown jewels (e.g., certain isotopes of plutonium and uranium) could be protected in a like manner. Systems like this limited access to only those who truly had a "Need To Know."

In connecting to our Association's activities, we need to encourage/increase, rather than limit, access to what we are doing. One administrative aspect is to update the By-Laws in a manner that describes the independent consultancies that have been at ACC&CE's heart for many years, as well as embracing the other types of consultancies that currently employ our members.

Being inclusive, rather than exclusive, should bode well for the future by stimulating the interest of our younger members to become more active. Having increased depth with quality personnel in several key areas (e.g., Go To Meeting, Newsletter, Programs, Web-presence, etc.) is, of course, extremely helpful (and must remain a focus/priority of ours).

In a like manner, prior to the passing of our Executive Director, Dr. John Bonacci, the ACC&CE had created a LinkedIn page. The URL for this LinkedIn page is: https://www.linkedin.com/groups/4093708

Dr. Bonacci flawlessly handled most of the ACC&CE's important activities, so it has been difficult trying to re-create what he had done without having him available to mentor us. [My growing pains with managing the participation of the ACC&CE in the Chem Show are a case in point.] Likewise, when our discussion turned to the use of LinkedIn as a platform for enhanced networking, some of the necessary information for doing so went with Dr. Bonacci.

Continued on next page

LETTER FROM THE PRESIDENT (Continued)

Charlie Leonard, our Webmaster, was tasked with trying to unlock the management of our LinkedIn group. While the details of Charlie's successful foray to go where Dr. Bonacci had previously gone are well above my pay grade, Charlie was able to unlock our LinkedIn group. It is important that all of us have access to the ACC&CE LinkedIn group page and that we make constructive use of it.

As with many of us who have somewhat reluctantly embraced these new social media platforms, I am interested in doing more with our LinkedIn group page. We are limited only by our imagination. In this instance, the input of a six (6) digit code for access ought not be necessary for opening up the worlds of opportunity that exist on our LinkedIn group page.

Much like the efforts of Bernie and Charlie to establish Go To Meeting as our Council Meeting platform, LinkedIn should enable more efficient contact with fellow members (especially when collaboration may be crucial in successfully completing a CHI), increasing membership, and ultimately creating networks of lasting value.

Thank you for reading!

Sincerely,

David M. Manuta, Ph.D., FAIC President, Manuta Chemical Consulting, Inc.



Dr. David M. Manuta, FAIC, President Fire Investigations/Litigation Support

> Mission Statement: The application of Fundamental Chemical Principles to solve problems.

Phone: 740-947-7998 Fax: 740-947-1565 Cell: 740-352-2991 email: mc2@dmanuta.com http://www.dmanuta.com

Vision Statement: To solve problems that aren't in any book.

431 Gordon Avenue Waverly, Ohio 45690-1208



J. Stephen Duerr, Ph.D., P.E., CPC **Consulting Metallurgist/Chemist** chemlabconsulting, LLC 514 Corrigan Way, Cary, NC 27519 908-500-9333

chemlabconsulting@gmail.com www.chemlabconsulting.com

SCHAUER ASSOCIATES

Dr. Richard L. Schauer Regulatory Consultant

P.O. Box 398, 1211 Dexter Corner Road Townsend, DE 19734 Phone: (732) 586-5678

Fax: (302) 449-6012

E-mail: rschauer@schauerassociates.com

CONHC₆H₁₀CH₂C₆H₁₀NHCOOCH₂CH₂CH₂

CH₂ CH₂

0

Catherine A. Byrne, Ph.D. Consulting Polymer Chemist Belmont Polymer Associates, LLC

CH₂ CH₂

10 Homer Road Belmont, MA 02478-2311

0

tel (617)484-1797 cbyrne@belmontpolymerassociates.com

CH₂

CH₂

LETTER FROM THE EDITOR

Dr. Joseph V. Porcelli (Certificate #906)

This first issue of our newsletter for 2018 was intended to be distributed by March 31, but it appears that we will make if within the first two weeks of April. As mentioned in the last issue, thanks to the Chem Show's back office staff, we were able to obtain 132 contacts with email addresses. In addition, those of us at the show collected business cards from visitors to our booth, resulting in 22 more contacts. All were sent the last newsletter.

Those of us manning the Chem Show booth recognized that we really needed a new brochure Describing the benefits of membership in ACC&CE, that could be handed out to all visitors to the booth. Since that time, an enthusiastic member, Tom Vichroski, a new tri-fold brochure was designed, reviewed with a number of council members, and 250 copies of the final version were printed out by Tom, and send to me for folding and distribution to our members upon request. I am asking that anyone interested in obtaining any of this brochure so inform me, requesting between 1 and 10 copies. In addition, we will mail a copy to each of the Chem Show contacts for whom we have a mailing address, and we will email a file containing the brochure as designed, to all those for whom we only have an email address.

Tom volunteered to develop a second tri-fold brochure that would be appropriate for our prospecting for CHIs, and this project is well underway at this time.

On a separate matter, ACC&CE has had a LinkedIn Group for a number of years, but since the passing of John Bonacci, we have been blocked by Linked In in making any changes. As described in President Manuta's letter, Charlie Leonard has succeeded on learning how to open the group page, and now, I am the Group Owner and Charlie is the Manager. As such, we will be working on growing the group and making it useful for our members.

I hope that more of our members will attend our monthly on-line Council meetings. You don't have to be a Council member to attend and take part in the discussions. Our next meeting, which uses GoToMeeting (GTM) software, will be on April 10. We will be discussing possible By-Law changes and other issues facing our organization. One of the next Council meetings (to be announced) will be shortened so that we can include a presentation, the first of a number planned by Richard Goodman, our Program Chair. GTM will allow attendees to see the slides and hear the presentation. (See page 6).

The report of the ACC&CE Program Chair

By Dr. Richard M. Goodman (Certificate #747)

ACC&CE is set to embark on the next logical step in its progress towards being a virtual organization. As the new program chair, I (Goodman) am preparing to schedule virtual technical meeting presentations. That is, future technical talks will not be at a location, e.g. a restaurant, as in years previously. Rather, the speakers will be using the GoToMeeting APP to present to any member who wishes to view the talk. Participants can see all videos, PowerPoint slide shows, etc. as well as having full access to all Q&A.

We are looking for topics that the membership would most like to see in this virtual medium. So far, we are considering the following ideas: First, Mike Blumenthal has volunteered a talk on food forensics. Second, Vincent Fischetti has suggested that we find a speaker to talk on how consultants could find opportunities as expert witnesses. (We are asking for any member who has an active expert witnessing business to help us with this program.) A third suggestion, by Porcelli, was for a talk on Synthetic Biology, in which genetic manipulation was being used to develop bio catalytic routes to chemical products. The Council considers all three as suitable, what do you think? It was suggested that I schedule the first presentation, at the same time as one of our monthly Council GTM meeting, and for that month, the Council meeting would be shortened. We are also planning to run these virtual technical programs right through the summer.

Again, we are actively seeking interest from the whole ACC&CE membership as to what do you want to hear from us. I am prepared to help to make it happen.

Richard M. Goodman, PhD Program Chair

CRDR CONSULTING, INC.

Consultation Services for Research, Development and the Regulation of Cosmetics

All Regulatory Aspects—Ingredient Listings—Label Copy
Documentation Preparation, Foreign and Domestic, including SOP's, SDS
Formula & Process Development—Vendor Relations—Troubleshooting
Internal Lab Procedures—QC Procedures—Patent Development

"Have the advantage over your vendors!"

Thomas J. Vichroski, SCC, ACS, ACC&CE, AOAC, RAPS
P.O. Box 2861 Huntington Station, NY 11746-0686
Tel. (631) 271-5194 Fax (631) 271-5195

Email: CRDRConsulting@verizon.net



AM Rossmeisl Consulting

Anne-Marie Rossmeisl Consulting Chemist

19 Nashua Road Pelham, New Hampshire 03076

1-603-560-9689 (cell) or 1-603-635-8432 (home)

Twitter: @amrchemconsult E-mail: amrossmeisl@gmail.com

http://amrossmeisl.wix.com/amrossmeislconsult

Edward Richman, Ph.D. President



Richman Chemical Inc. 768 N. Bethlehem Pike Lower Gwynedd, PA 19002 www.richmanchemical.com T: (215) 628-2946 x12 F: (215) 628-4262 C: (215) 704-3335 er@richmanchemical.com



INTERNATIONAL, INC.

DR. JOSEPH V. PORCELLI

Chemical and Allied Industry Consultant

Catalyst and Process Technology Evaluation Commercialization Advice Expert Witness and Litigation Support

Phone (917) 912-9804 Email jvpii@jvporcelli.com www.jvporcelli.com

FORRESTAL CONSULTANTS INTERNATIONAL www.forrestalconsultants.com

FORRESTAL CONSULTANTS LLC Princeton Forrestal Village 116 Village Boulevard, Suite 200 Princeton, New Jersey 08540-5799 (609) 951-2285

Facsimile: (609) 371-9247 info@forrestalconsultants.com Alfred A. Sagarese, PE President

Princeton . Los Angeles . Boston . Sao Paulo . Geneva . London . Mumbai . Tokyo

WETZEL CHEMISTRY CONSULTING, LLC

CHEMISTRY LEADERSHIP FOR DRUG DISCOVERY AND DEVELOPMENT

ORGANIC | MEDICINAL | ANALYTICAL

Compound design, synthesis and evaluation
Intellectual property protection
Chemistry, Manufacturing & Controls management
Due diligence
Infrastructure design and implementation
Litigation consulting

WWW.WETZELCONSULTING.COM

Take an Opportunity to Advertise your Business or your Company in this Newsletter

This newsletter issues three times and for special situations, four times a year, and advertising is sold on an annual basis, with ads appearing in each issue. Advertising is open to all members, and nonmember ads will be considered on a case-by-case basis. The price list for advertising is as follows:

Business Card Size (2.0 x 3.5 inches) \$50/year
Larger Size (3.0 x 5.0 inches) - \$90/year
Half-page— \$250/year
Custom size and features— pricing upon request

To discuss advertising with us, please contact --

Steve Duerr —<u>chemlabconsulting@gmail.com</u> Joe Porcelli—<u>jvpii@jvporcelli.com</u>

THE CHEMICAL CONSULTANT

A publication of the
Association of Consulting Chemists and Chemical Engineers
c/o J. STEPHEN Duerr, Ph.D., P.E., CPC
ACC&CE Treasurer
514 Corrigan Way, Cary, NC 27519, USA
Phone—(908) 500-9333
accce@chemconsult.org
www.chemconsult.org

Opinions expressed herein are not necessarily those of ACC&CE.